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August 3, 2017 
 
Mr. Bob Lively 
Rocky Mountain Power 
1407 W North Temple, Suite 330 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 

Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 

    
Re:    Rocky Mountain Power's Proposed Tariff Revisions to Electric Service Schedule No. 140, 

Non-Residential Energy Efficiency Program; Advice No. 17-10, Docket No. 17-035-T09 
 
Dear Mr. Lively: 
 
 The Public Service Commission of Utah (PSC) reviewed the July 10, 2017 filing by 
PacifiCorp, doing business as Rocky Mountain Power (PacifiCorp), proposing changes to the 
lighting retrofit incentives administered through Electric Service Schedule No. 140, Non-
Residential Energy Efficiency Program (Program). In support of the restructured lighting retrofit 
offering, PacifiCorp proposes changes to Sheet No. 140.4 of its Tariff P.S.C.U. No 50. The filing 
also proposes supporting administrative changes, including page renumbering, to Tariff Index 
Sheet No. B.1 and Sheet Nos. 140.5 through 140.26. The filing includes Exhibit B – Lighting 
System Retrofit Incentives Webpage Content Draft. PacifiCorp proposes an effective date of 
August 10, 2017 for these changes. 
 

The PSC also reviewed the July 26, 2017 comments of both the Division of Public 
Utilities (DPU) and the Office of Consumer Services (OCS). The DPU concludes the proposed 
changes to the Program appear to be cost-effective and consistent with the PSC's goals to 
promote cost-effective demand side management programs. Therefore, the DPU recommends the 
PSC approve the proposed modifications to Schedule No. 140. The OCS agrees that the proposed 
changes to Schedule No. 140 should result in energy savings and increased opportunities for 
non-residential customers to benefit from newer lighting technologies. Accordingly, the OCS 
recommends the PSC approve the proposed changes to Schedule No. 140. 
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Based on the PSC's review of PacifiCorp's filing and the DPU's and OCS's 
recommendations, the proposed revisions to Schedule No. 140 and Tariff Index Sheet B.1 are 
approved as filed, effective August 10, 2017. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#295727 


